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1 	 | 	 CASE HISTORY

Dobhoff	 tubes,	 used	 for	 post-	pyloric	 feedings,	 have	 a	
weighted	metal	end	with	a	small	diameter	that	enhances	
their	 flexibility	 to	 traverse	 the	 gastrointestinal	 tract.	
Unfortunately,	 the	 metal	 stylet	 can	 iatrogenically	 perfo-
rate	 surrounding	 structures	 in	 patients	 with	 diminished	
cough	 and	 gag,1	 and	 extreme	 caution	 should	 be	 consid-
ered	before	its	utilization.

Enteral	nutrition	access	is	classified	as	gastric	and	post-	
pyloric.	Gastric	feedings,	such	as	orogastric	and	nasogastric	
tube,	are	used	in	lower	risk	patients.	Post-	pyloric	feedings	
are	utilized	in	critically	ill	patients	to	mitigate	aspiration.	
As	with	other	feeding	modes,	Dobhoff	tubes	require	a	clin-
ical	and	radiologic	confirmation	for	proper	placement.

1.1	 |	 Question

What	 are	 the	 implications	 of	 incorrect	 Dobhoff	 tube	
placement?

1.2	 |	 Answer

Dobhoff	 tubes	 can	 easily	 perforate	 vital	 surround-
ing	 structures	 and	 placement	 should	 be	 radiologically	
confirmed;	 not	 just	 clinically	 with	 auscultation	 of	 the	
epigastrium.

A	 66-	year-	old	 male	 patient	 from	 a	 nursing	 facility	
presented	 with	 encephalopathy	 from	 septic	 shock	 and	
required	 a	 prolonged	 stay	 in	 the	 intensive	 care	 unit.	 A	
nasogastric	 tube	 was	 placed	 and	 visually	 confirmed	 to	
be	 under	 the	 diaphragm	 on	 consecutive	 abdominal	 ra-
diographs	 (Figure  1);	 tube	 feeding	 was	 subsequently	
initiated.	Within	a	 few	hours,	 the	patient	started	desat-
urating.	An	emergent	computed	tomography	(CT)	of	the	
chest	 and	 abdomen	 (Figure  2)	 revealed	 a	 new	 left	 hy-
dropneumothorax	2	and	pleural	effusion	from	iatrogenic	
puncture	 of	 pleura.	Tube	 feedings	 were	 stopped,	 and	 a	
chest	 tube	 was	 placed	 immediately	 with	 drainage	 and	
eventual	 seal.	 However,	 the	 overall	 prognosis	 was	 poor	
and	patient's	wife	eventually	agreed	to	comfort	care;	he	
passed	1 day	later.
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Abstract
Dobhoff	tubes,	used	for	post-	pyloric	feedings,	have	a	weighted	metal	end	with	a	
small	diameter	that	enhances	their	flexibility	to	traverse	the	gastrointestinal	tract.	
Unfortunately,	 the	 metal	 stylet	 can	 iatrogenically	 perforate	 surrounding	 struc-
tures	in	patients	with	diminished	cough	and	gag	(1),	and	extreme	caution	should	
be	considered	before	its	utilization.
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F I G U R E  1  Abdominal	radiograph	after	Dobhoff	tube	
placement.	It	shows	a	far	lateral	trajectory;	going	up	in	the	left	
lower	lobe,	piercing	the	pleura	and	diaphragm,	and	the	metal	tip	is	
seen	below	the	diaphragm

F I G U R E  2  Computed	tomography	(CT)	axial	view	of	lungs	the	
morning	after	feeding.	Small	pneumothorax	seen	with	green	arrow,	
and	iatrogenic	hydrothorax	highlighted	with	red	arrowhead
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